SHREWSBURY TOWN COUNCIL
Finance & General Purposes Committee

Held at Guildhall, Frankwell Quay, Shrewsbury

At 6.00pm Monday 17 October 2016
PRESENT – Councillors A Mosley (Chairman), P Adams, Mrs B Baker, A Bannerman, Mrs H Fraser (Substituting for Councillor Mrs A Chebsey), I Jones (Substituting for Councillor Ms Mackenzie), M Kenny, Mrs P Moseley, P Nutting, K Roberts, J Tandy and A Townsend.
IN ATTENDANCE – Helen Ball (Town Clerk), Gary Farmer (Operations Manager), Andy Watkin (Responsible Financial Officer).
APOLOGIES – Apologies were received from Councillors Mrs A Chebsey & Ms J Mackenzie.
36/16
DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST

	Twin-hatted Town Councillors
	· All twin-hatted Town Councillors declared a personal interest in all matters relating to Shropshire Council.

	Councillor Tandy
	· Declared a Personal Interest as Chairman of the Shropshire Youth Association


37/16
EXCLUSION OF THE PUBLIC

RESOLVED:

That in accordance with s1(2) Pubic Bodies (Admission of Meetings) Act 1960, members of the public be excluded from the meeting on the grounds that the following items being considered involve the disclosure of confidential information.

37/16
SERVICE REDESIGN CONSULTANCY
A copy of the Consultants’ Report, together with the Management Response (prepared by the Town Clerk in consultation with the Operations Manager & Responsible Financial Officer) to that Report was circulated to members prior to the meeting.  The Leader tabled the recommendations as agreed by Councillors Mosley, Kenny & Nutting, being the leaders of the Labour, Liberal Democrat & Conservative Groups respectively.

The Leader gave a precis of the arrangements for commissioning a consultant.  After a procurement exercise LGRC had been appointed to carry out the work.
In the consideration of the Leader’s recommendations the Town Clerk, Operations Manager and Responsible Financial Officer were asked if they wish to leave the meeting.  The Town Clerk left the meeting and sometime later the other two Officers followed.

Members went on to discuss a number of issues.  Whilst the report recommended staff parties, both the Town Clerk and Operations Manager stressed that this wasn’t the type of engagement staff desired.  The Leader suggested that staff be asked what form of engagement they wished.
Members discussed how the various reports could be circulated.  The Leader stressed the need for confidentiality therefore copies circulated should be restricted.

RECOMMENDED:

(i) That the Report as prepared by LGRC be noted;
(ii) That the Management Response as prepared by the Town Clerk be noted;
(iii) That the Leaders Recommendations be agreed without amendment

RESOLVED:

(i) That one copy of each reports per depot be circulated and that staff sign to say they have read it;
(ii) That one copy of each of the reports be sent to the Union Representatives of Unison & GMB;
(iii) That the three Leaders initiate Staff Meetings ahead of Full Council;
(iv) That the Leader prepare a press release.
